Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 7 September 2022 Term: 3 Volume: 11



CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 8 September

• Dance Proms Incursion PP—Year 6

Friday 9 September

Interschool Jumps

LAST DAY FOR BREAD BAGS

Monday 12 September

Year 6 Camp

Tuesday 13 September

Year 6 Camp

Wednesday 14 September

Year 6 Camp

Thursday 15 September

Friday 16 September

• Interschool Athletics

Monday 19 September

Tuesday 20 September

•

Wednesday 21 September

Massed Choir Festival Rehearsal

Thursday 22 September

Massed Choir Festival Concert

Friday 23 September

Assembly Room 3 and 4

Last day of term

SCHOOL RESUMES ON TUESDAY 11 OCTOBER 2022

Assembly

I was so sad to have missed Room 17's awesome assembly last Friday, however, Mrs Petkoff told me all about it. Room 17 have been focusing on learning about Family, Culture and Immigration. They studied different countries around the world and widened their knowledge about different foods, languages and music, that makes us a multicultural society. They performed 'G'Day' and then we enjoyed some individual performances on the violin and piano. Well done Room 17 students and Mrs Howard.



Principal's conference

Mrs Pesce and I were at a 3 day Conference last week titled, Leaders as Learners. We certainly did lots of learning and it reminded us how tiring it is to sit, listen and learn! It was wonderful for us to be asked to present on how we implement integrated curriculum teaching at Camboon. This aspect of our school is supporting our focus on increasing student voice and student engagement in learning. It's very exciting and we are looking at how we can measure the impact this change is having.

Public School Review

All schools are reviewed and our review happened on August 17. Prior to this day, all staff were involved in lots of reviews and self-assessment in the 6 domains and we provided lots of information and evidence of what and how we do things at Camboon PS. On the review day, we had staff, students and parents involved in meeting with the review team from the Department of Education who were very impressed with our school and our community. We received lots of positive feedback, especially about our young school leaders who spoke very confidently and passionately. The report which includes commendations and recommendations has been uploaded to our school website. You can read it by following this link;

https://camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/our-school/publications/

I am very proud of our students, staff, families and our whole school community and I am thankful for your support.

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

Book Week Competition Winners

As part of Book Week, Amber-Jade Sanderson MLA, held a competition that our students had the opportunity to enter. The students who entered, created a drawing of "Dreaming ...with my eyes wide open". We had lots of fantastic entries and two students were chosen from Camboon as winners. Congratulation to Aaron from Year 1 and Serena from Year 5.



TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Monday & Tuesday

Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday
https://www.flexischools.com.au/

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP:

Online orders or office drop box

Open from 8.30am to 9.00am Every Tuesday in Term 3 of 2022 Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

2023 Enrolments—Did you FORGET?

2023 enrolment applications have now officially closed. If you or your family or friends have forgotten to apply, please ask them to contact the school office as soon as possible. Vacancies are filling fast.



This is also a friendly reminder for families with Year 6 students, to apply at High School for next year.



VacSwim swimming lessons

Take the plunge! Enrol your child in VacSwim swimming lessons during the October school holidays. Find a location near you at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

VacSwim offers fun lessons pool locations across WA. Not only is VacSwim a great school holiday activity, it also teaches valuable safety skills to help keep your child safe in the water.

Your children can start as young as five years old.

Places are limited, so get in early. Enrol your children in VacSwim now at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

Open Pantry

We are aware that some families are experiencing financial hardship at the moment. To lend a helping hand, we continue to work with our local Uniting Church, to provide a food relief program for our local families. Each Wednesday afternoon from 12 noon to 3pm at the Noranda Uniting Church on Camboon Rd, anyone from our local community can visit, to collect a shopping bag full of groceries.

In addition to this, we are asking for your help with donations. A collection tub is placed in the school office for non perishable items.

Wonder Recycling Rewards—LAST DAY FRIDAY 9 SEPTEMBER

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), and deliver them to the library or school office by this Friday 9 September. See over for further information.

Copies of NAPLAN Results and School Reports

Parents who require past copies of NAPLAN results or school reports are asked to contact the office and allow 5 working days for the staff to process the request.

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.

FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE



Choir News

Last Friday 26 August, choir students participated in their first Massed Choir Festival rehearsal at Churchlands Senior High School, along with 400 students from 10 other schools. Our Massed Choir Festival concert is in two weeks on Thursday 22 September. Students will be transported oneway to the pre-concert rehearsal and performance, leaving school at 4.30pm. Remember, parents will need to collect their child after the concert at 9pm from the Perth Concert Hall. Students have been given their choir shirts and will need to be dressed ready to leave on the bus after eating a very early dinner on Thursday afternoon. Tickets can be bought online at perthconcerthall.com.au. Remember to purchase tickets for Concert 7.

Our next rehearsal will be on Wednesday 21 September at the Perth Concert Hall. This is a whole day rehearsal and again we will be leaving school early. Can students please meet in the music room no later than 8.15am in their school uniform with their lunch in a labelled plastic bag and their recess food in their hands. Students will be given a plastic water bottle. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on my email or leave a message at the front office.

Stephanie Bojanich - Music Specialist





AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in properation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the acommunity. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real

Congratulations to our September Aussie of the Month recipient



Taryn H-Room 17

MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at

https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other people.

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

Congratulations to our September Smiles and Kindness recipient



Jensen W—Room 1

Merit Certificates

EC2	Gavin N	Filip N	EC3 Lachlan	B Darcy M
Rm 1	Makaylah N	James D	Rm 2 Sophie M	l Linda L
Rm 7	Isabella S	Ryan B	Rm 8 Zahra N	Alessio L
Rm 9	Aprile B	Shiv P	Rm 10 Breanna	W Christian E
Rm 15	Aminah T	Mihail N	Rm 16 My-Quye	n H Vuk S



Wonder Recycling Rewards Help us turn bread bags of any kind/ brand into LAST DAY—FRIDAY 9 SEPTEMBER

school play equipment

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), and deliver them to the library.

Wonder Recycling Rewards is a fun and easy program created to collect and recycle bread bags (of any kind / brand) at school. Once collected, Wonder is going to turn the plastic into wonderful things like school play equipment.

As a registered school, our recycling efforts will earn us rewards points, to redeem for new sports equipment. We also go into the draw to win an exercise circuit made from the recycled plastic we collect! It is important that items being recycled are not contaminated with other products and are as clean as possible.

The rule of thumb is that if it has contained bread of some sort and is a soft plastic, then it's a bread bag. If it hasn't contained bread, then it's not a bread bag.

Bread bags should be free from crumbs to ensure no contamination during the recycling process, but they do not need to be washed.





HIGH SCHOOL TRANSITION WORKSHOP

This term, we will be offering a workshop for caregivers of with children who will be going to high school between 2023-2025 (in Year 4-6 this year). This workshop is for caregivers of children who are likely to need extra supports or accommodations with this transition.

It will focus on the things to consider when choosing a school for your child and suggestions for communicating with future schools. It is important to start thinking about this early in the year, to help you make a well informed choice, and give your child the best possible start to their high school life.

This workshop is just for caregivers to attend. In term 4, we will also be offering a high school transition groups for children in Year 6 to attend, to meet other children the same age, and learn more about what to expect in high school.

> Dates/days: Thursday September 15th Time: 10-11:30 Location: Osborne Park clinic Cost: \$80

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=944862&



PARENTS